Sprunt, James Menzies [1]

Sprunt, James Menzies

by Pearl Canady McGowen, 1994

14 Jan 1818-6 Dec. 1884

See also: James Sprunt [2], nephew



A 1908 postcard of the James Sprunt Institute, named after James Menzies Sprunt. The Institute was formerly known as the Grove Academy and renamed for Sprunt in1896.

Image from the North Carolina Collection, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

[3] James Menzies Sprunt, educator, Presbyterian [4] minister, and Confederate chaplain, was born in Perth, Scotland, the son of Laurence and Christina Sprunt. He was educated in Edinburgh.

In 1835 he left Scotland for the West Indies, where he worked as an accountant for a mercantile firm owned by his brother Alexander. When the company went bankrupt in 1839, Sprunt sailed for New York with the hope of finding a teaching position. On the way his ship was damaged in a storm, forcing it to make port in Wilmington, N.C. There he saw an advertisement for a teaching job in <u>Duplin County</u> [5]. In January 1840 he arrived in Hallsville, Duplin County, where he taught school for the next five years before moving briefly to Richlands in <u>Onslow County</u> [6]. In 1845 he became principal of the Grove Academy in Kenansville and remained there until 1860. About the time he settled in Kenansville, Sprunt became interested in the ministry. He was licensed by the Fayetteville Presbytery in 1849 and was ordained pastor of Grove Presbyterian Church at Kenansville in May 1851. Soon afterwards he also served Mount Zion Church near Charity and Union Church between Bowdens and Warsaw.

In 1860 Sprunt was chosen principal of the Kenansville Female Institute, where he served until June 1861, when he was appointed chaplain of the Twentieth North Carolina Regiment. He served with the regiment in northern Virginia until 17 July 1863, when he was obliged to resign because of dysentery. Returning home, he served the pastorates of Grove, Mount Zion, and Union churches for the remainder of his life. In addition, he was county register of deeds from 1865 to 1879 as well as stated clerk of the Wilmington Presbytery from 1872 to 1884.

In his later life Sprunt became interested in gardening and botany; he sold some of his plants to the national botanical gardens in Washington, D.C. Several years after the death of his wife, he died at his home in Kenansville following a yearlong illness and was buried in the Hall Cemetery, Hallsville. He had four daughters and two sons, N. H. and J. E.

References:

Goldsboro News Argus, 21 Dec. 1972.

James Menzies Sprunt (1885).

Weymouth T. Jordan, ed., North Carolina Troops, 1861–1865: A Roster, vol. 6 (1977).

F. W. and Pearl C. McGowen, eds., Flashes of Duplin's History (1971).

Minutes of the Synod of North Carolina, 1884(1885).

1

Alfred Nevin, ed., Encyclopedia of the Presbyterian Church (1884).

E. C. Scott, comp., Ministerial Directory of the Presbyterian Church, U.S., 1861–1942(1942).

Additional Resources:

"James M. Sprunt 1818-1884." N.C. Highway Historical Marker F-50, N.C. Office of Archives & History. https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx?sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=F-50 (accessed June 27, 2013).

Gruber, Leslie. "Service honors work of pastor." *Wilmington Morning Star.* December 6, 1984. 2B. http://news.google.com/newspapers?id=LUhOAAAAIBAJ&sjid=shMEAAAAIBAJ&pg=6964%2C1840305 (accessed June 27, 2013).

Sprunt, James. *Chronicles of the Cape Fear River : being some account of historic events on the Cape Fear River.* Raleigh : Edwards & Broughton Print. Co. 1914. 327.

https://archive.org/stream/chroniclesofcapef00spru#page/326/mode/2up [9] (accessed June 27, 2013).

Conser, Walter H. and Cain, Robert J. *Presbyterians in North Carolina: Race, Politics, and Religious Identity in Historical Perspective.* Univ. of Tennessee Press, 2011. 130, 170. http://books.google.com/books? id=MwbjNqUsxlcC&pg=PA170#v=onepage&q&f=false (accessed June 27, 2013).

Register, Alvaretta Kenan. *The Kenan family and some allied families of the compiler and publisher*. Statesboro, Ga., J. S. Kenan II. 1967. 89. https://archive.org/stream/kenanfamilysomea00regi#page/89/mode/2up [11] (accessed June 27, 2013).

"Transcript of Oral History of Sprunt, Kenneth." Archives. University of North Carolina Wilmington. 4/20/2004. http://library.uncw.edu/web/collections/oralhistories/transcripts/405.html [12] (accessed June 27, 2013).

Image Credits:

"James Sprunt Institute, Kenansville, N.C." in Durwood Barbour Collection of North Carolina Postcards (P077), North Carolina Collection Photographic Archives, Wilson Library, UNC-Chapel Hill.

Subjects:

Biographies [13]
Religious Leaders and Clergy [14]
Educators [15]
Military personnel [16]

Authors:

McGowen, Pearl Canady [17]

Origin - location:

<u>Duplin County</u> [18]

<u>Onslow County</u> [19]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press, [20]

1 January 1994 | McGowen, Pearl Canady

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james-menzies

l inke

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james menzies [2] https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james [3] http://de.lib.upa.edu/edm/raf/cellection/pa.poet/id/1323 [4] https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james [5] http://de.lib.upa.edu/edm/raf/cellection/pa.poet/id/1323 [4] https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james [6] https://ncpedia.org/biography/sprunt-james [7]

http://dc.lib.unc.edu/cdm/ref/collection/nc_post/id/1332 [4] https://ncpedia.org/presbyterian-church [5] https://ncpedia.org/geography/duplin [6] https://ncpedia.org/geography/onslow [7] https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx?sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=F-50 [8] http://news.google.com/newspapers?

id=LUhOAAAAIBAJ&sjid=shMEAAAAIBAJ&pg=6964%2C1840305 [9]

https://archive.org/stream/chroniclesofcapef00spru#page/326/mode/2up~[10]~http://books.google.com/books?

id=MwbjNqUsxlcC&pg=PA170#v=onepage&q=false [11] https://archive.org/stream/kenanfamilysomea00regi#page/89/mode/2up [12] http://library.uncw.edu/web/collections/oralhistories/transcripts/405.html [13] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [14]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/clergy [15] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/educators [16] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/soldiers

[17] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/mcgowen-pearl [18] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal--9 [19]

https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal-10 [20] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no